Clayton State University – Faculty Council Agenda

Monday, February 10, 2009

University Center Board Room UC 260 

The Faculty Council was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present
Lari Arjomand, Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, John Burningham, Christie Burton, , Susan Copeland, Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Thomas Harden, Jeff Byron, Adam Kubik, Betty Lane,  Mark Maunula, Antionette Miller, Judith Ogden, Lillian Parker, Laveda Pullens, Junfeng Qu, Joan Taylor, Margaret Thompson and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

Rodger Bates, Wendy Burns Ardolino, Jacob Chacko, Deborah Deckner, Tom Eaves, Lisa Eichelberger, Sharon Hoffman, Mark May, Nasser Momayezi, Benita Moore, Lila Roberts, Steve Stephens and Zi Wan.

Approval of Minutes

1)  Prior minutes of the meeting held on January 27, 2009 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
Reports

2)  President’s Report

a)  Budget reductions are continuing;


b)  Reductions are permanent;


c)  Going into Fiscal 09-10, a 6% cut was identified.  We are currently faced with an 8% reduction with additional cuts anticipated and 10% or more is now a reality;


d)  A number of positions will be eliminated in the near future and some have been enacted beginning the end of April;


e)  The College of Professional Studies is being dissolved with those programs in progress being taught out and several programs will be absorbed into Arts and Sciences and School of Business.

The President asked Faculty Council for input and suggestions.  Discussion followed.
3)  Provost Report
a)  Beginning Spring 2009 semester, CSU students were required to pay an online course fee.  This money will be used in the future for faculty grant work;

b)  January state revenues were significantly down;

c)  The 10% cut in the budget is almost filled;

d)  DTAE money was primarily used in the College of Professional Studies for infrastructure support.  That money being withdrawn has necessitated the dissolution of CPS;
e)  HOPE grant monies for students in the certificate programs will continue. Some certificate programs will be phased as “taught out”.  The BAS program is solid and will fold into The College of Arts and Science, several programs will also fold into The College of Information and Mathematical Science; Healthcare Management will fold into the School of Business and Health Fitness Management along with Dental Hygiene may go into the School of Nursing.

f)  Honors Convocation will be held at Spivey Hall on April 2, 2009.  Each individual school will have its own Honors piece;

g)  Building names – suggestions have been made and accepted, the problem is money to erect signage;

h)  Faculty and Staff salary budget work is in progress

Dr. Hoffman asked Dr. Chacko to provide MBA graduate information and Dr. Chacko informed Council that there will be thirty-five MBA graduates in Spring 09 graduation.  On May 7 at 7:00pm a separate hooding ceremony for MA’s in the School of Arts and Science and the School of Business will be held.  On May 9th the CSU regular graduation will be held for all graduates.  
4)  CAPC Report – No Report
5)  UPC Report

Dr. Susan Copeland and Dr. Deborah Deckner presented the findings of the UPC/ACE Child Care Needs Assessment.  Points of action were to partner with Human Resources, Financial Aid, Staff Council and Student Affairs.  Further to work with CSU’s office of grants and contacts to target funding that would allow CSU to develop resources for its community members.
A general discussion followed.

Faculty Council was asked to endorse the UPC’s continued pursuit of this program with internal and external organizations.

Motion made, seconded and approved.

Due to time constraints, Faculty Council was dismissed.

The next meeting will be with the Chancellor on Thursday, February 12th at noon in the Boardroom, UC 260.

The next scheduled Faculty Council meeting will be Tuesday, February 24 at 11:15 in the Boardroom, UC 260.
